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Minutes of the 

PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING
held at Weaverham Community Centre Russet Road Weaverham CW8 3HY
on

Friday 12th May 2023 at 9.15am
Clerk: John Freeman and Peter Wilkinson (Acting Joint Clerks)
Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk 
Tel: 01606 854451




                 


P163.  
Public Open Forum A member of the public mentioned that a high fence has been erected around agricultural land at Hefferston.
P164.
Present: Cllrs E Bland (Chairman), J Freeman, R Moss and P Wilkinson
No Apologies for Absence were received
Absent: Cllrs G Edwards and A Morgan
In attendance: 1 member of the public.
P165.
No new declarations of interest were made.
P166.
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 28th April 2023 were approved
P167. 
Recent decisions: None received
P168.
23/01110/FUL - 9 Hodge Lane Weaverham - Single storey and first floor rear extensions, alterations to front door and windows openings and new open front porch No Objections
P169.
22/03999/FUL - Weaverham High School Lime Avenue Weaverham - Construction of a new 3G all-weather football pitch with associated hardstandings, floodlighting and fencing (amended). Cllrs Freeman and Wilkinson reported about a meeting held on 5th May with the Headteacher and Site Manager at Weaverham High School to discuss our objections to the planning application.  Assurances were given that hirers would be required to park on-site to minimise inconvenience to neighbours; that semi-mature replacement trees would be planted (2 replacements for each tree lost); a wildlife area will be created near to the Holly Road houses and the access path moved further away from the houses to protect privacy; that noise will be monitored; further ecology and noise reports would be obtained as Ecologist and Environmental Protection had requested and that an impact assessment would be obtained to complete the tree report.  It was agreed that the neighbouring residents would be contacted to seek their views on the outcome of the meeting and of the meeting they had had with the school.
P170.
It was agreed that the Clerk would raise the concerns about possible replacement windows being installed at 21 High Street with the CWaC Conservation Officer to require that any work to the windows at the property had to be on a like-for-like basis.
P171.
Date of next meeting: Friday, 26th May 2023 at 9:15am was confirmed.
Agreed and approved: _______________________

Date: _________________________
